

PRUEBA PARA LA OBTENCIÓN DEL TÍTULO DE GRADUADO EN EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA OBLIGATORIA PARA MAYORES DE 18 AÑOS

CONVOCATORIA 2023

Nombre del ámbito, por ejemplo: ÁMBITO DE LA COMUNICACIÓN (Puntuación máxima: 20 puntos)

- LENGUA CASTELLANA Y LITERATURA: 10 puntos
- LENGUA EXTRANJERA: 10 puntos

DATOS PERSONALES:
Apellidos:
Nombre:
D.N.I Fecha de nacimiento
Fecha y lugar de examen

Instrucciones

 Lea atentamente las preguntas del examen, prestando especial atención a lo que se pide en cada enunciado.



Comienza a escribir en el propio examen y continúa en la parte posterior.

En cada pregunta y en cada apartado se indicará entre paréntesis y en negrita el valor numérico de la puntuación. Por ejemplo: **(1,5 puntos)**.



LENGUA EXTRANJERA: INGLÉS

A) READING

1.- Read the text and answer the questions with complete sentences. (2,5 points)

Ultra-fast fashion giant Shein accused of copying Zara designs

The Chinese ultra-fast fashion website Shein has been accused of copying designs by high street rival Zara after dozens of images were shared on social media showing virtually identical garments from the two outlets.

On the video platform TikTok, the hashtags #zaravsshein and #zaradupe – where users share the very similar items from Zara and Shein, often wearing them – have had 38.3m and 39.8m views respectively. Shein has already faced legal action alleging copyright infringement, from global companies.

However, some fashion influencers appear to celebrate Shein's ability to replicate Zara's designs at a fraction of the cost. One post, captioned "Dupe AllyLikes", shows a pastel pink and orange Zara shirt costing €29.95 alongside an apparently identical shirt from Shein for €4.49, complete with the product codes required to buy it.

The profile for the Instagram account @zaravsshein says in Spanish: "Find Zara clothes at Shein twice as cheap!!! Every day new garment!! References of all garments. Start saving!"

Shein has more than quadrupled its revenue since 2019, according to the Business of Fashion website. Alex Crumbie of the campaign group Ethical Consumer said imitation "seems to be the cornerstone of super-fast fashion", adding: "These brands typically reproduce fashion seen elsewhere and turn it around in a week. Copying designs decreases the creation time." How they do it so quickly and cheaply is not known. "There is not a huge amount of information on Shein," said Crumbie. "They will have supply chains all over the world where they can keep costs low, but where, we don't know."

If it is indeed plagiarism, could Shein get away with it? Quite possibly. "Let's assume Shein did steal a Zara idea," said Mike Flanagan, the chief executive of Clothesource consultancy. "By the time Zara spots it and sues, you're looking at two years. But that design might have only sold five copies, and then disappeared within weeks. Proving something two years down the line is impossible."

 $Adapted\ from:\ https://www.theguardian.com/fashion/2022/apr/20/ultra-fast-fashion-giant-shein-accused-of-copying-zara-designs$

a)	What is the problem between Zara and Shein according to the article?
b)	What is the general response on social media?



c) Why do brands use the technique of imitation?	
d) What will be the consequences for Shein?	
2 Find words or phrases in the text that mean:	(1 point)
a. claiming (paragraph 1):	
b. together with (paragraph 2):	
c. income (paragraph 3):	
d. notices (paragraph 4):	
B) TEST	
3 Complete these sentences with the correct forms of the verbs in pare	nthesis. (1 point)
Stonebridge School is a school in the small town of Stonebridge in the England. Many important people were pupils there. The school 1hundred years ago for the education of 'the sons of Christian gentlemen', but	(build) about a
(be) now co-educational. Its reputation 3 (change), too. It used to Latin and Greek, but today the school 4 (have) a reputation a good education in the sciences. Some of the pupils go home in the evenings	for sports and for
the school. They often 5 (go) to the cinema and to discos.	
4 Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning as the Use CONDITIONAL SENTENCES and RELATIVE SENTENCES.	e first sentence. (1,5 point)
 We are planning to go on holiday to Japan, unless there is another ear We won't 	thquake.
Tom wants to swim but he's afraid of sharks.	



ı	f	T	n	m	W	a	c	n	'1	ŀ	
			u		vv	a	3			L.	

	Jane				
3.	Jane works for an international	company.	Jane is afraid	of travelling	by plane.

4. The film was about Disneyland. The film shows Mickey Mouse.

The film...

5 Write sentences u	using the following words.	. Every sentence mus	st have at least six
words.		-	(1 point)

•	yet
•	would have been
•	often

C) WRITING COMPOSITION

(3 points)

- 6.- Write a composition of 100–120 words on <u>one</u> of these topics. Develop your ideas into paragraphs and pay attention to grammar, spelling and vocabulary:
 - Would you buy fast-fashion or do you think it is unethical? Develop your ideas.
 - How is fashion affecting today's generation? Discuss.